The meeting was called to order at 7pm by President, Kathie Halicki.

The **minutes** as appeared on the WL NA webpage were approved.

The **Treasury** has a balance of \$4.463.17 which reflects a check to the WL Food Pantry for \$500. and the receipt of the annual stipend. This year the stipend was \$2,366.06.

Water Environmental Services (WES) gave the following presentation concerning a new pump station to be built in a new location one block north.

This pump station (built in 1983) facilitates sewage from a portion of West Linn through deep underground pipes to pipes under the Arch Bridge. This sewage is then fed to the water treatment plant on Clackamas River drive where it is processed until it is clean enough to re-enter the river system.

This new facility is still in the design process and will continue so for 15 months. A new improved pipe line is planned to run parallel to 5th street and WF Drive with completion anticipated in 2029.

The location for the new structure and pipe system was chosen because of adjacent soft soil which could liquify in an earthquake. The new location has a suitable basalt base. Most of the system operates on gravity but portions need to be pumped to reach transfer pipes over the river.

This location abuts residential areas. Trees must be removed during construction but will be replanted as mitigation. The wetlands will not be effected.

Q: Noise. The generator is noisy for nearby residents. The new facility will have insulation all around it.

Q: R10 zone. the project will meet all R10 residential code requirements.

Q: Beeping noise. This occurs when generator fails therefore it will be minimized if possible.

Q: dynamite. The City does not permit dynamiting.

WES will return with more design details in the near future,

Elections: Since there were no new additions to the slate of officers, the existing slate was voted to continue.

Food Pantry: No new report. Requests remain: canned fruit, produce

Main Street: Rebecca reported that today was the last day for the Summer Market. This event has been very successful with 50 to 100 vendors. 4 new businesses have opened in Willamette, the bike kiosk has been installed, and a topper for the fountain has been decided upon to be installed next spring.

Halloween event has been attended by 3000 in the past. The same is anticipated this year. Rebecca would like a \$150 donation from the WNA.

The December Holiday Market is scheduled for December 13 with a night parade to follow.

Last Saturday saw a successful 'chalk walk' and 'wine walk' A 9/11 event is scheduled on the Arch Bridge

Community comments:

4 Land Use proposals were described by Kathie
Oct 4 will be a Clackamas County Watershed tour inquire to: christine@clackamasproviders.org
City Council will now meet on Tuesdays instead on Mondays.

Russ Axelrod is a member of the Waterfront Task Force. He is concerned that all citizens comments and ideas have not been acknowledged by the WL planners. He asked that we sign a petition to exclude housing in the wetlands area. 4,000 signatures have been collected so far. Sign at: Friendsof Willamette Wetlands.org

The meeting was adjourned at 8:10 note: there may not be meeting in October

Elizabeth Rocchia secretary